Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Tuesday 8th April  2008

Present:  Maggie Maguire (MM), Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF),  Muriel Taylor (MT), Pennie Drummond (PD), Jane Evison (JE), Michelle France(MF), Harry Ingram (HI).

Michelle France & Harry Ingram were welcomed to the committee.

	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.

Apologies were received from Kate Williams & Josie Ratter-Evison. 
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

JE apologised as she has been very busy & not had time to devote to PR. She will sort everything out ASAP. 
	JE

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 

MT reported that the balance stands at £932.47.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that 49 members so far have registered horses for trophies. This includes 9 new Associate members. According to the office 64 EGB members have elected to be in Cheshire so there is a shortfall in trophy registrations. 
	

	6
	PR.

There was no report. (See Matters Arising)
	

	7
	Report from the Groups’ Meeting.
LF gave a report from the meeting. The main topics were the move to new offices, First Aid courses, BEF regions & funding, H & S, Child Protection, PR.

A discussion produced the following ideas. 

MF reported that the Co-op operate a Community Funding Project & she will email details of  this to the committee.

LF suggested running a PR workshop in Cheshire, possibly on an evening at a village hall. She will contact Stephen Bennett for information.

The next Groups’ Meeting will be on 25th October 2008.
	MF

LF

	8
	Review of committee positions.

The Chairman,  Membership Secretary, Treasurer, Trophy Secretary, H & S Officer & PR Representative all agreed to continue. HI will assist JE with the PR  as well as being the Young Rider Representative. KW will be asked if she is able to continue to compile the newsletter & then PD will format it for PG to print & distribute. The next issue should be in June. 
	KW

PG

PD

	9
	Report from the Teggs Nose Ride.

Thanks to John & Lynda Illingworth for their hard work as organisers. Sadly entries were considerably lower than in previous years: only 26. This perhaps could have been due to the Easter holiday. Next year more publicity is needed & MF offered to help with this. The organiser had difficulty finding a H & S rep so JE volunteered for next year. 
	MF

JE

	10
	Updates on the Wirral, Smallwood & Clocaenog Rides.

There are potential problems with the Wirral Ride as work is being done to improve a section of the route which could make it impassable on the day. The organisers are meeting with the Rangers early next week to find out if it can go ahead. The committee would be loath to cancel as Cheshire only has two competitive rides & gave thought to alternative venues. Ainsdale could be a possibility but would be dependent on the tide & our ability to secure beach parking at such short notice.

PG has planned routes for Smallwood & the following dates were suggested; 28th, 29th June & 13th July. PD will book one with the owner.

KW emailed that there is a route for Clocaenog but as yet no venue. She is looking for a suitable site. She suggested July 20th as a suitable date. 
	PD

	11
	Inter Regional & Inter Group Competitions.

PG & Flick Edmeston will again act as joint chefs for the Inter Regional competition at Ludlow. PG stressed that funding will be needed for team clothing.

The Inter Group competition will be held at the Peak District Ride & Cheshire members will be encouraged to enter. 
	PG

	12
	AOB.

1. It was brought to the notice of the committee that a number of Cheshire members living on the Derbyshire border are only remaining in Cheshire through group loyalty as Derbyshire run more rides. There is a shortage of suitable venues & routes in Cheshire but hopefully there will be two new rides this season. The consensus was that as our members are free to enter rides from other groups it should not be a reason to move. 

2. The committee are delighted that Flick Edmeston has been selected for the Senior Development Squad Team & wish her all the best for the ride at Sangatte.


	

	13
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Monday 23rd June 2008 at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 7.45 pm.
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